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Market Drayton Town Council

Minutes of an Extraordinary Council meeting held on 5 August 2021, 
at 7.00pm.
PRESENT: Councillors: R Aldcroft (Chairman), A. Allen, T. Beckett, B. Chapman, 
G Chevins, M. Erwin, R. Hughes, T. Manton, I. Nellins, M. Smith, 

and M. Whittle. 

There was 1 member of the public listening to the meeting via Teams.
Clerks:   Town Clerk and Projects Officer.

The Chair announced the meeting was being recorded and live streamed.

1.C
APOLOGIES
There were no apologies received.
2.C
DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS

There were no pecuniary interests declared.
3.C
BOUNDARY REVIEW – EXPRESSION OF INTEREST
The Clerk said that there is a National Boundary Review.  Shropshire council has requested expression of interests from councils who would like a boundary review, along with justification for the need as soon as possible.  She said that the Town Council need to consult with the surrounding Parish Councils which will be affected by the review before further decisions regarding the review take place.
The Clerk said that the map circulated prior to the meeting is indicative only, accurate maps would need to be produced to be included with the submission.

Councillor Chapman said he supported the boundary review as the town is constrained by natural boundaries on all sides; the town is a commuting town and needs capacity to grow.  He said he would like to see ward boundaries reviewed rather than an increase in councillors
Councillor Hughes said that Council should tread carefully when consulting with the surrounding parishes and with regards to increasing the number of Councillors as they have only just been reduced.  

Councillor Erwin said Council need to approach a boundary review very sensitively, he asked if representatives from the Parish Councils could be invited to attend a meeting to discuss the review.
Councillor Manning said the indicative map did not take into account the future development of Clive Barracks.
The Clerk said Council has to be able to justify the need for the boundary to be extended.
The Clerk said initially an expression of interest needs to be submitted to Shropshire Council.  Consultation will then take place with the surrounding parishes and the item will be brought back to Council before any additional documents are submitted to Shropshire Council.
The Chair said that three of the parishes are working together and this will not be a surprise to them.

Councillor Chapman proposed, Councillor Allen seconded, and it was RESOLVED with 1 against and 1 abstention:
To forward an expression of interest to Shropshire council for a boundary review.

To contact the surrounding parishes to inform them we are starting the process of a boundary review and to consult with them.
4.C
PERSONNAL COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Councillor Hughes proposed, Councillor Whittle seconded, and it was RESOLVED with one abstention:
To receive the minutes from the Personnel Committee held on the 20 July 2021 and endorse the appointment of the new Town Clerk.  

The meeting concluded at 7.15pm.
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